
 

King George Avenue 

Ilkeston 

Derbyshire 

DE7 5HS 

 

0115 9303724 

27th November 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

Re: Changes to Physical Education Changing Time and Student Expectations  

I hope this letter finds you well. We are writing to inform you about a recent adjustment to our Physical 

Education (PE) program that will directly impact your child’s experience during the changing time and 

expectations we have for students during registration. Effective immediately, students will now have 8 minutes 

allocated for changing, starting from the end of the previous lesson. It is crucial that during this time, students 

must be dressed appropriately and ready to actively participate in Physical activities. Failure to do so will result 

in issuance of a C1. If a student incurs a second C1, a 45-mnute detention will be assigned.  

 

The rationale behind this change is multi-faceted. Firstly, we have observed instances where students are not 

utilising their changing time effectively, leading to disruptions in the learning process during PE classes.  

 

By imposing a reasonable time limit of 8 minutes, we aim to ensure that students are focused solely on 

preparing themselves for the upcoming physical activities. This adjustment allows for a more efficient use of 

lesson time, promoting enhanced learning and progression in our PE curriculum. 

 

In alignment with these changes, we have outlined specific expectations for students during registration: 

 

1. Appropriate Dress Code: Students must be appropriately dressed and ready for physical activity 

within the allocated 8-minute changing time/ Failure to comply will result in the issuance of a C1. 

2. Class Lines and Silence: After changing, students are expected to form class lines in the sports hall and 

maintain silence during the registration process. Any disruptions, talking, or turning around during this 

time will result in the issuance of a C1. 

 

We appreciate your understanding and support in implementing these changes. Our primary goal is to create a 

safe, focused, and conductive learning environment for all students. Should you have any concerns or queries 

regarding these adjustments, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

PE Department  

 

OIEA  

 

 

 

 


